



December 9, 2016

Division Memorandum No. $\frac{99}{2}$, s. 2016

PARTICIPATION OF THE DISTRICTS DURING THE PASKO SA KAPITOLYO

To

Asst. Schools Division Superintendents

Chiefs, CID & SGOD

Division Education Program Supervisors/Division Coordinators

Public Schools District Supervisors/District In-Charge
Public & Private Elementary & Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

- 1. Regional Memorandum No. 293, s. 2016 announces the collaboration of the Department of Education and the Provincial Government in the celebration of the yearly "Pasko sa Kapitolyo."
- 2. In support to the call of the Provincial Government to join them in the grand opening of the Pasko sa Kapitolyo all elementary and secondary school teachers including School Heads and non-teaching personnel desiring to witness the grand parade on December 15, 2016 are encouraged to come on official time only.
- 3. Participation to the parade of DepEd staff from the districts shall be subject to DepEd Order No. 29, s. 2016 which states that "to ensure quality in the school operation and actual teaching-learning, a 180-day non-negotiable contact time for teachers, and the physical presence of school heads in school shall be enforced" must be strictly adhered to.

4. Hence, the schools are given options to hold classes on a Saturday to off-set the December 15 attendance during the parade.

5. For dissemination.

SALUSTIANO T. JIMENEZ, CESO VI

OIC- Assistant Regional Director- NIR

Concurrent OIC-Schools Division Superintendent

1 2 DEC 2016